
Speech by CE at Yidan Prize Award
Presentation Ceremony 2018 (English
only)

     Following is the speech by the Chief Executive, Mrs Carrie Lam, at the
Yidan Prize Award Presentation Ceremony 2018 this evening (December 9):
 
Dr Chen (Founder of the Yidan Prize, Dr Charles Chen), Your Royal Highness
(Princess Laurentien of the Netherlands), Mrs Machel (Child rights advocate
and humanitarian, Mrs Graca Machel), the Right Honourable Mr Brown (United
Nations Special Envoy for Global Education, Right Honourable Mr Gordon
Brown), laureates, your excellencies, distinguished guests, ladies and
gentlemen,

     Good evening. It is a great pleasure to join you for tonight's Yidan
Prize Presentation Ceremony.
 
     At last year's inaugural Prize Presentation Ceremony, I commended Yidan
Prize founder Dr Charles Chen for his vision and extraordinary contribution
to education, here in Hong Kong and around the world. Though the Yidan Prize
is still at its infancy, I can see that it is already connecting a world of
educational innovators, researchers and policymakers. Such connectivity is
bound to help education to excel.
 
     Tonight, we are congratulating this year's Yidan Prize Laureates,
Professor Larry Hedges and Professor Anant Agarwal, who have made exemplary
efforts in helping our young people to excel. I should add that our two
laureates were chosen from among nearly 1 000 nominations spanning more than
90 countries. That, ladies and gentlemen, is remarkable testament to the
sterling achievement of the two distinguished professors as well as the
global reach and reputation of the Yidan Prize.
 
      This year's Yidan Prize Laureates are impressive and inspiring
recipients. Professor Hedges, the 2018 Yidan Prize for Education Research
Laureate, is a global leader in applied statistics. His landmark work has
shown the way and the value in taking a scientific approach to improving
education.
 
     Professor Agarwal, this year's Education Development Laureate, is
honoured for applying technology to education, giving learners around the
world access to high-quality education. Professor Agarwal is the founder and
CEO of edX, an online learning platform that has helped millions of students
around the world since its launch in 2012.
 
     While we will learn more about the laureates' respective work in the
video later on, I have no doubt that they share one thing in common, that is,
both of them are deeply aware that education is a powerful tool in addressing
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many of the world's most daunting problems, and the best that we as parents,
teachers or officials can give to the younger generation is education. My
Government is equally committed to education, to ensuring that it is
comprehensive, that it is of the highest quality, that it is available to
all, whatever their background, whatever their financial means. What we are
still searching for answers is the best approach to nurturing our young minds
to meet the needs of a rapidly changing world and to rise to challenges
brought by advances in technology.
 
     In my Election Manifesto when campaigning for the position of the Chief
Executive in early 2017, I said talent is the most important element in Hong
Kong's continued development, and education is the key to nurturing talent. I
pledged that Government expenditure on education is the most significant
investment for our future. 
 
     Since taking office last July, I have committed some HK$8.3 billion in
our annual recurrent expenditure on education, or an increase of over 10 per
cent. At the same time, I have invited some 70 education experts to help us
review various aspects of our education policies. 
 
     I know of course that money alone is not enough – and never will be. We
need to be guided by evidence in improving our education and by applying
technology in so many relevant ways to help students to learn and excel.
These are areas we have to thank this year's Yidan Prize recipients for their
wonderful work.
 
     My congratulations once again to Professor Hedges and Professor Agarwal,
and I wish everyone a most enjoyable evening. Thank you very much.

Hong Kong Customs seizes suspected
illegally imported live birds (with
photo)

     Hong Kong Customs today (December 9) seized 154 live birds suspected
illegally imported with an estimated market value of about $15,000 at Lo Wu
Control Point.

     During Customs clearance for a 75-year-old incoming male passenger this
afternoon, the batch of live birds were found in a nylon bag he carried.

     The case was handed over to the Agriculture, Fisheries and Conservation
Department for follow-up investigation.

     Under the Public Health (Animals and Birds) Regulations of the Public
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Health (Animals and Birds) Ordinance, Chapter 139, it is an offence to import
any bird unless it is accompanied by a valid health certificate. The maximum
penalty upon conviction is a fine of $25,000.

     Members of the public may report any suspected activities of illegal
import of live birds to the Customs 24-hour hotline 2545 6182 or its
dedicated crime-reporting email account (crimereport@customs.gov.hk).

  

Suspected MERS case reported

     The Centre for Health Protection (CHP) of the Department of Health today
(December 9) reported a suspected case of Middle East Respiratory Syndrome
(MERS), and again urged the public to pay special attention to safety during
travel, taking due consideration of the health risks in the places they
visit. The case is detailed below:
 

Sex Female
Age 60

Affected area involved Dubai, United Arab Emirates

High-risk exposure Nil

Hospital Yan Chai Hospital
Condition Stable

MERS-Coronavirus preliminary
test result Pending

     
     "Travellers to the Middle East should avoid going to farms, barns or
markets with camels; avoid contact with sick persons and animals, especially
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camels, birds or poultry; and avoid unnecessary visits to healthcare
facilities. We strongly advise travel agents organising tours to the Middle
East to abstain from arranging camel rides and activities involving direct
contact with camels, which are known risk factors for acquiring MERS
Coronavirus (MERS-CoV)," a spokesman for the CHP said.

     Locally, the CHP's surveillance with public and private hospitals, with
practising doctors and at boundary control points is firmly in place. Inbound
travellers and members of the public who recently visited the Middle East and
developed fever or lower respiratory symptoms within 14 days will be
classified as suspected MERS cases. They will be taken to public hospitals
for isolation and management until their specimens test negative for MERS-
CoV.

     Travellers to affected areas should maintain vigilance, adopt
appropriate health precautions and take heed of personal, food and
environmental hygiene. The public may visit the MERS pages of the CHP and
its Travel Health Service, MERS statistics in affected areas, the
CHP's Facebook Page and YouTube Channel, and the World Health
Organization's latest news for more information and health advice. Tour
leaders and tour guides operating overseas tours are advised to refer to the
CHP's health advice on MERS.

CE to visit Zhuhai

     The Chief Executive, Mrs Carrie Lam, will depart for Zhuhai tomorrow
afternoon (December 10) to attend the exchange forum on business co-operation
in Guangdong-Hong Kong-Macao Greater Bay Area organised by the Federation of
Hong Kong Industries, the Hong Kong Productivity Council and the PRD Council.
The Secretary for Constitutional and Mainland Affairs, Mr Patrick Nip, and
the Director of the Chief Executive's Office, Mr Chan Kwok-ki, will join the
visit.

     Mrs Lam will return to Hong Kong in the evening on the same day.
 

Missing man in Aberdeen located

     Police located a man who went missing in Aberdeen.

     Ho Tak-kuen, Jimmy, aged 59, went missing after he left a clinic on Tin
Wan Street on December 5 afternoon. His family made a report to Police on the
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same day.

     The man was located on Des Voeux Road West, Western District today
morning (December 9). He sustained no injuries and no suspicious
circumstances were detected.

 


